ESOL English to speakers of other languages
FAQ- Frequently Asked Questions

Q.   Is my child doing exactly the same work as the other students are doing?

A.
No, ESL students should get appropriate modifications on homework and tests based on their language level.  Homework and tests should not be overwhelming to them. We want them to succeed in learning content objectives!  

Q.   Is there homework in ESOL class?

A.
Yes.  Practicing skills outside of class is very important! However, we don’t call it homework, we call it H.E.L..L.O (Hey, Extra Language Learning Opportunities).

Q.   Does my child participate in state assessments?

A.   Yes.  All ELL’s take state math and reading assessments.  Only ELL’s who are in their first year in a U.S. school and tested as NES in reading are exempt from the reading assessment.
Q.  What is the KELPA?

A.   The KELPA is that Kansas English Language Proficiency Assessment.  It is a state assessment that measures AYP in English language development.  This test is taken in April of every school year.

Q.   Does ESOL have curriculum standards?

A.   Yes.  They are broken down into 4 domains: reading, writing, listening and speaking.  You can view them online at www.ksde.org.

Q.  Do all of the ESOL classes have the same curriculum materials?

A.   For the most part, yes.  We all use the High Point series by Hampton Brown. 

Q.  How long will my child be in the ESOL program?

A.   It depends.  Every student is different and learns at his or her own pace.  Students should not compare their progress with other students. 

Q.  What factors influence second language learning?

A.  Such factors as 1st language literacy, attitude, learning style, motivation, age, and self-concept contribute to the success of learning a second language.  

Q.  How does my child exit the ESOL program?

A.  They must test fluent in all areas of reading, writing, listening and speaking on the district IPT test.  This test is taken in May of every school year.  The state has also recently mandated that all ELL’s must test fluent on the KELPA for two consecutive years.  Your teacher will send you test results at the end of every year along with an ESL program placement recommendation for the next school year.

